
Holden HSA Meeting Minutes September 10, 2022
In person attendance:                                                      Google Meet attendance: Rebecca Harder
Shelana Perry
Beth McHenry
Lisa J. Wilson
Wendy Miller
Jennifer Nichols
Todd Poole

Treasury Report: $6700.00

Old News: Harvest Party / Trunk or treat coming up (7 spots still available)

Principal Report: Todd had the opportunity to see the kids using the new recess toys. Todd advised of 
State mandated PBIS from Summit County. It stressed having positive behavior recognized through 
tangible gifts. What is being done at the school with recognition of e-mails and through announcements is 
not sufficient. 50% + of the student body must be recognized before the end of the year. Todd will start to 
have Friday drawings to recognize students and a special once a month Pop with Poole, Popsicles with 
Poole, Pretzel with Poole

October: Harvest Party Saturday 10/15 

3 games & 10 volunteers to run them

Hotdogs $125/100 hotdogs

Pumpkins $80

Hometown Bank is gifting $350 towards the choir shirts. Mrs Pansmith is asking for additional money to 
purchase t-shirts for the whole 5th grade. Jennifer Nichols entered a motion for the money to purchase the 
items. Beth 2nd the motion. 45 shirts $10/shirt

October 27th classroom Halloween parties

October 28th – No school

Ushering: This will be our last year ushering. Lisa will ask college kids to help with the rest of the year. 
Open to hearing other fundraising options.

Jennifer mentioned Eric Does Data, LLC a local data consulting company owned by her husband Eric 
Nichols will be happy to help with fundraising and fill the gap for the ushering money Holden receives.

November: Book Fair 11/17 & 11/18

*Unfortunately, this year we (parents) are responsible for paying tax on the books. Wendy & Todd to 
decide if scholastic money will cover complete cost / free book for each child



December: Holiday Shop 12/14 & 12/15

Looking for chairperson

*Spirit Wear order form will be going out and home with your kids Holden /Kent baseball t-shirt, hooded 
sweatshirt and beanie hat. The due date for orders will be 11/4.

**Parent / Teacher conferences – sign up genius will go out to help with snacks and drinks during the day

Thank you to everyone who attended the meeting and we’re looking forward to seeing you next month!


